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"Prostate Cancer, PSA Testing and Deaths" 
 

Here is the study I have been waiting for.  A 2011 Swedish study basically said the PSA test was 
"worthless."  However, I disagreed and reserved an opinion on that issue until further data was forthcoming, 
because I believe that the PSA allows for earlier diagnosis and consequently, earlier treatment.  A new study 
from the United Kingdom shows that prostate cancer kills half of the men diagnosed with the disease, which 
challenges the notion that prostate cancer patients "are more likely to die with the disease than from their 
disease."  Investigators analyzed data on over 50,000 men diagnosed with prostate cancer and found that 
"prostate cancer was the cause of death in 49.7% of the men who had been diagnosed with the disease.  
Whereas, the Cancer Journal for Clinicians reported that there were 217,000 new cases of prostate cancer 
diagnosed in the United States in 2010 and 32,500 cancer deaths, which gives a mortality rate from the 
disease of 15%."  That is a far cry from the 50% death rate in the UK.  While it is true that routine PSA 
testing can lead to the over diagnosis and over treatment of prostate cancer that might not be clinically 
significant, the major difference between the high death rates in the UK and the low death rates in the USA, 
is that the USA uses the PSA test earlier and much more frequently than does the UK.  Reportedly, the same 
situation exists in Japan, which also does not use the PSA test with the regularity of the USA.  Experts 
concluded that, "The very real benefit from PSA testing — finding prostate cancer at an earlier stage of 
disease, when it is still curable, which saves lives — has to be weighed against the potential for over 
diagnosis and over treatment, and the potential for anxiety from routine testing."  We must take prostate 
cancer seriously as it is the second most common killer of men.  The American Cancer Society predicts 
1,596,670 new cases of cancer in the USA and 571,950 deaths in 2011.  For men, prostate, lung and 
bronchus and colon cancer account for about 52% of all newly diagnosed cancers.  Prostate cancer accounts 
for 29% of cases in men.   

 
In the America that I love, we must remember that cancer kills Americans at the rate of about 1,500 

people a day.  The probability of being diagnosed with an invasive cancer during your life is 44% for men 
and 38% for women.  This is as serious as it gets and we must remain vigilant in our fight against cancer 
deaths.  Cancer deaths among the least educated were 2.6 times higher than those among the most educated.  
Be smart. Get check ups and listen to your doctor. 
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